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In an emergency when there is an immediate need for a priest, please call

740-341-5681

Parish Office Hours
 Monday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Tuesday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Wednesday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Thursday Closed
 Friday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm

Masses
Sunday 

Saturday: 4:30 pm (Sunday Vigil);  
Sunday: 9:00 am

Weekdays 
Tuesday: 6:00 pm 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: 8:45 am 
First Saturday: 8:45 am

Holydays of Obligation 
See bulletin.

Confession 
Saturday: 3:30-4:15 pm

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Saturday of every month, 

9:15 am-3:15 pm



CATHOLIC CHURCH OF THE SACRED HEARTS	 CARDINGTON, OHIO

October 22/23–30th Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, 4:30 p.m.	 †Robert Marsh
Sunday, 9:00 a.m.	 People of the Parish
Tuesday, 6:00 p.m.	 †Jane Ann Dean
Wednesday, 8:45 a.m.	 †Minor Coleman
Thursday, 8:45 a.m.	 †Scott White
Friday, 8:45 a.m. 	 †Alfred Conners

LECTORS
Sat. 10/22	 Michelle LaBarge	 Sun. 10/23	 Dennis Zoulek
Sat. 10/29	 Stephanie Zmuda	 Sun. 10/30	 Kevin Tebbe
Tue. 11/1, 6:00 p.m. – Julie Blankenship

ALTAR SERVERS
Sat. 10/22	 Volunteer	 Sun. 10/23	 Josh Goers
Sat. 10/29	 Volunteer	 Sun. 10/30	 AJ Brehm, Garrett Reeve
Tue. 11/1, 6:00 p.m. – Volunteer

USHERS
Sat. 10/22	 Jane Heiden, Volunteer	 Sun. 10/23	 Roger Yoder, Volunteer
Sat. 10/29	 Jack Christy, Volunteer	 Sun. 10/30	 Allen Wagner, Volunteer
Tue. 11/1, 6:00 p.m. – Carl Ferguson

SACRISTANS
Sat. 10/22	 Stephanie Zmuda	 Sun. 10/23	 Jackie Wagner
Sat. 10/29	 Julie Blankenship	 Sun. 10/30	 Mary Jean Nixon
Tue. 11/1, 6:00 p.m. – Carol Ferguson

COUNTERS
Sun. 10/23	 Ron & Martha Meier; Dennis Zoulek
Sun. 10/30	 Greg Goer; Erin Kelty

Linens for October:	 Martha Meier
Linens for November:	 Pat Thomas

OFFERTORY
	 Actual	 Budget	 Deficit
October 9	 $2040	 $2367	 (-$327)
October 16	 $4237	 $2367	 (-$  0)

ST. PAUL THE APOSTLE IS HOSTING THE 11TH ANNUAL 
SACRED HEART CONGRESS: Saturday, November 5, 2022, from 8:30 
a.m. to Noon. Doors open at 7:30, with the Rosary at 8:00. The purpose of 
the Congress is to gather in unity and prayer to grow closer to the loving and 
perfect Heart of Jesus. This 11th Annual Sacred Heart Congress gathering 
has become the largest Sacred Heart event in the nation. This half-day event 
provides a wealth of spiritual renewal deeply rooted in the Catholic tradition. 
Our speakers this year are Fr. Joseph Laramie, S.J., Fr. Thomas Dailey, 
O.S.F.S., Bishop Earl K. Fernandes, emcee Emily Jaminet, and Adoration 
and Benediction, led by Father Stash Dailey.
Our Theme is “Rebuild, Renew &amp; Restore the Domestic Church 
through the Heart of Jesus.” We believe that true restoration begins one heart 
and home at a time and expands to the greater community.
This mini-retreat will be full of prayer and include Mass, Confession, 
Benediction, and Formation on how we can better abide in the heart of Jesus 
and spread this devotion to others.
Register and learn more at www.Welcomehisheart.com. $15.00 Individual 
and $25.00 family and scholarships are available and free to stream online.

PARISH MEMBERSHIP: New Members, please contact Sacred Hearts 
Church Office at sacredheartschurch@gmail.com or by telephone. Present 
members, please keep our Office informed of any changes in name, telephone 
number(s), address and family members.

SUNDAY, November 6, 2022, 
Come join us after the 9:00 a.m. Mass for fellowship 
and refreshments

FROM THE PASTOR
Dear Friends in Christ,
Do you know when Christmas is? This year, I mean. Recently I 
was talking to some Catholics who live in the Columbus area and 
mentioned that Christmas falls on a Sunday this year. They responded, 
"Does it? I haven't looked that far ahead." Well, I have, and it does. 
Looking ahead, I can see a lot of other things happening that will keep 
the priests and parishioners rather active in the time between now 
and the end of the calendar year. Advent begins on the last Sunday 
of November. On every Sunday during Advent, we will sing Vespers 
in the church at 5 p.m., followed by confessions. December 8, a 
Thursday, is the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception. On Sunday, 
December 11, Bishop Fernandes will come to our parish to preside at 
Vespers. Also, Christmas falls on a Sunday this year.
Following the death of Queen Elizabeth II, the media are running a lots 
of stories about her descendants and their various royal titles, some of 
which may be subject to change soon. The Psalm at today's Mass shifts 
our attention away from such exalted personages with the stark refrain, 
"The LORD hears the cry of the poor." In 2011, Pope Benedict XVI 
visited Benin, where he offered some timely reflections on kingship 
and poverty: Commenting on how the Son of God humbled Himself 
to become one of us, he said, "Today, like two thousand years ago, 
accustomed to seeing the signs of royalty in success, power, money 
and ability, we find it hard to accept such a king, a king who makes 
himself the servant of the little ones, of the most humble, a king whose 
throne is a cross. And yet, the Scriptures tell us, in this is the glory 
of Christ revealed; it is in the humility of his earthly existence that 
he finds his power to judge the world. For him, to reign is to serve! 
And what he asks of us is to follow him along the way, to serve, to be 
attentive to the cry of the poor, the weak, the outcast."
Sincerely Yours, in Christ,
Father Thomas Buffer
Pastor

REQUESTS FOR YOUR PRAYERS: Please remember in your prayers 
the following who have been recommended to our charitable concern:
Deanna Kowalewski, Madison Brehm, Ron Thomas, Lou Ann Wendel, Frank 
&Janice Middaugh, Stephan Houser, Mahisha Zoulek, James & Lillian 
Joering, Marjorie Armbruster, Jennie Lou DePaolo Susi, Johanna Conti, 
Dalton Sherman, Betty Crum, Walter Olsen, Billy Ervin, Judy Manley, 
Stephen Karigithe, Sabina Busto, Patricia (Trish) Thomas, Robin Hudson, 
Cindy Green, Barb Dickason, Deanna Cox, Dawn Barranco, Mary Jo 
Fetch, Christa Havel, Linda Harvey, Donna Spreng, Kyle Conley, Chuck 
Large, Dave & Ethel Evans, Sam Harding, Walt Bakle, Barb May Wilt, Rose 
Long, Don Goble, Marian Morgan, Mary Ellen Berg, Doyle Rogers, Kathy 
Tollison.

Please join us every 1st Saturday of the month for Mass 
and Exposition starting at 8:45 a.m. with open Adoration 
of the Blessed Sacrament until Benediction at 3:15 p.m. 

Sign up for an hour on the office bulletin or make a stop in to visit our Lord 
in quiet prayer.

HOST GUILD: We had several more new members join us at our meeting 
in October. At our October meeting we voted to purchase a larger holy water 
sprinkler than we had originally voted on and also voted to purchase a new 
Roman Missal for the altar. Anyone that has helped being a sacristian knows 
how the missal the priest’s have been using is falling apart. If you haven’t 
joined HOST Guild yet, you still have time to do so. There are membership 
forms available in the narthex. You can either drop it off in the mail slot in the 
office or bring it to our November meeting with your dues of $10. Our next 
meeting will be on Monday, November 14th starting at 6:30 p.m. in Foeller 
Hall. Kathy Cooper and Linda Shankle will be providing refreshments for 
the meeting.



THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME	 OCTOBER 23, 2022

LASAGNA DINNER, RAFFLE, SILENT AUCTION AND LIVE AUCTION: 
The HOST Guild will have a FREE lasagna dinner on Sunday, December 4th 
immediately following Vespers that are at 5 p.m. In November, we will have a 
signup sheet on the bulletin board for those planning to attend. What could be better 
than a FREE dinner. Gluten free dinners will also be provided.
On December 4th at the dinner, we will be drawing for prizes in our raffle which 
will include a full/queen size quilt donated by Julie Blankenship, a Christmas lap 
quilt donated by Cheryl Jason, ¼ of a beef and ½ of a hog. We will begin selling 
raffle tickets after the weekend masses starting in November.
We already have several donations for our silent and live auctions. As we did last 
year, we are relying on our parishioners to donate baskets for the silent auction as 
well as items for the live auction. If you do not want to make a basket yourself, 
please donate items and we will put the basket together for you or put your item 
with other items donated. Once you get your basket completed or gather your items 
to be donated, you can drop them off at the office. The silent auction baskets will be 
on display starting mid November.

KNIGHTS NOTES
We are saying the Rosary every Sunday starting at 8:30 a.m. before 9:00 
a.m. Mass. If you are interested in leading the rosary, please contact 
Dennis Zoulek or any Knights of Columbus member.

Football CRAZR tickets need to be turned into Will Schindley NO Later than 
October 25th. He needs to put in numerical order before mailing them along with 
the check. So if you want to buy into this it equals $2.00 per week tickets are $20.00 
each. Ask a K of C member about getting your ticket before it is too late!
Social meeting is on Wednesday the 26th at 7:00 p.m. The next Business meeting 
is November 2nd at 7:00 p.m.
Attention Catholic men age 18 and over, October is the month for you to join us in 
the Knights of Columbus. We are looking forward to each one of you becoming a 
Knight of Columbus right here at Sacred Hearts parish. The state of Ohio has set 
the month up for what they are calling Membership Blitz. You can join us and your 
first year's dues are free. By joining us in the Knights it will help you grow in your 
Catho;ic faith, it can make you a better husband, and better fathers.So there’s not 
any good reason why you should not belong to the Knights of Columbus, because 
it will help make you a better man. Being a member will not consume your time, 
you should know that we believe that family always comes first. Therefore when it 
comes to volunteering any of your time is completely up to you. So please consider 
joining us this month!
Our business meeting is set for October 5th at 7 pm. We are going to begin working 
on a small trailer, sanding and painting. We are going to display our new Keep 
Christ in Christmas signs on it with some kind of spot lights . We have even 
discussed the possibility of walking with it if Mt. Gilead has a Christmas parade. 
Still another way of evangelizing our faith.

CHRISTIAN COUNSELING: Jodi Schermerhorn, LPCC-S is offering to our 
parish Roman Catholic and nondenominational Christian Counseling. She will offer 
faith-based professional counseling services to parishioners and as an outreach to 
our surrounding community. Jodi is licensed by the State of Ohio Counselor, Social 
Worker, Marriage and Family Therapist Board and combines standard clinical 
counseling practices with the beliefs, practices, and spirituality of our Church to 
provide a thorough and Christ-centered approach to healing. Areas of focus include 
children ages 3 up, Marriage Therapy, Anger, Anxiety, Problem Behavior, Body-
focused repetitive behaviors, Conflict Resolution, Depression, Family Systems, 
Parent Child Relationship, Trauma-focused Cognitive Behavioral Therapy. Contact 
Jodi directly to ask about insurance and scheduling: Email: Jodi@sopcc.org, Phone: 
614-442-7650 ext. 08

In this Sunday’s Gospel, the tax collector’s prayer allows God to be 
God and so allows God to pour mercy into his heart. When we pray 
and give alms to the poor, we allow God’s mercy to be poured into 
their hearts.

WHY GOD IS CALLING HIS CHURCH TO A EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL: 
Join us on Saturday, November 12, for a special presentation by Tim Glemkowski, 
the executive director of the National Eucharist Congress at St. Andrew Catholic 
Church in Upper Arlington, from 7-8:00 p.m. in the parish hall. Free to attend and 
email ejaminet@standrewparish.cc for any questions.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL INFORMATIONAL MEETINGS: Please 
join us in Foeller Hall immediately following the Mass on Saturday, 
November 5, 2022 and Sunday, November 6, 2022 to learn more about 
the new St. Vincent DePaul conference that has been formed at Sacred 
Hearts Parish. Board members will be present to supply information 
and answer questions. Volunteer sign- up sheets will be available. 
Light refreshments will be served Saturday evening and the society 
will be hosting the coffee and donuts after Mass on Sunday. We look 
forward to sharing the good news with all of you.

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY: TODAY IS WORLD MISSION 
SUNDAY. We celebrate this day by remembering our baptismal call 
– to bring the Gospel to all! The collection today for the Society for 
the Propagation of the Faith supports the work and witness of the 
Mission Church, as it provides for priests, religious and lay leaders 
who offer the Lord’s mercy and concrete help to the most vulnerable 
communities in the Pope’s missions. Thank you for your generosity.

CATHOLIC MEN’S LUNCHEON CLUB – FRIDAY 
NOVEMBER 4, 2022. Major General Edward J. Mechenbier, 
USAF Retired will speak about his experience as a prisoner of 
war during the Vietnam War in a talk entitled “A Funny Thing 
Happened on the Way to Vietnamese Prison.” Please join us Friday, 
November 4 at St. Patrick Church in downtown Columbus for lunch 
and General Mechenbier’s talk. In June 1967, General Mechenbier 
was shot down on his 113th combat mission, his 80th over North 
Vietnam. He was a Prisoner of War for nearly six years. On his return 
to the United States, he was awarded the Silver Star with the first Oak 
Leaf Cluster for his resistance to demands by the North Vietnamese for 
information, confessions, and propaganda material. He also received a 
Bronze Star with “V” device for his efforts to conduct himself strictly 
in accordance with the Code of Conduct while POW. The November 
luncheon is sponsored by Catholic Cemeteries in the Columbus 
diocese. More information about Catholic cemeteries is available 
at https://columbuscatholic.org/cemeteries. Holy Mass (optional) 
begins at 11:45 a.m. followed by lunch at 12:10 p.m. and General 
Mechenbier’s talk. Overflow parking is available in the Columbus 
State Grant Avenue parking lot (25-S) across the street from St. Patrick. 
No reservations are necessary. $12 covers the lunch and meeting. 
Bring a friend! Please mark your calendar for Friday December 2, 
2022, when our speaker will be Bishop Earl Fernandes who will be 
making his first visit to the Catholic Men’s Luncheon Club since 
his ordination and installation as the 13th Bishop of Columbus.
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Alum Creek Heating
and Cooling, LLC

866-282-3769 • 419-253-9445
24-hour Service Available

MILLER
LAWN & POWER EQUIPMENT

Toro/Wheelhorse • Honda • Stihl • Simplicity 
Snapper • Walker • Exmark

1299 Harding Highway E. (St. Rt. 309), Marion
www.MillerLP.com

Chuck Miller 740-382-9162

“For those who 
demand quality”

Thomas Faux/Owner
419.210.0745

Construction, Remodeling and Repairs

Knights of Columbus
Sacred Hearts Council 14671

Chartered Nov. 22, 2008   Meets 1st Wed., 7p
Now’s the time to join your Parish K of C Council!

419-946-3611

440 Center Street
Cardington

419-864-9045
www.GompfFH.com

GompfGompf
Funeral ServiceFuneral Service

Providing compassionate end-of-life care to residents of 
Morrow County and the surrounding area since 1991.

419.946.9822
www.HospiceMorrowCounty.org

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

CARDINGTON HOME AND AUTO
117 West Main Street, Cardington
419-864-6035/Fax: 419-864-6045

RON CARSNER
SCOTT CARSNER
RONNIE CARSNER
CHRIS CARSNER

459 Whetstone River Rd. N.
Caledonia, Ohio 43314Jerry Park

http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/
crosscatholic.org

Your neighborhood repair &
maintenance facility

99 E. Central Avenue, Delaware OH 43015
740.363.7100

www.saintsautoservice.com
Let us know you are a Sacred Hearts parishioner

Scott & Angela Linnane Parishioners

6695 County Rd. 76,
Mount Gilead

Sporting Clays
Weddings • Catering

419-560-3693

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020
20-009-353101.v1.12.2020 

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property 
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Springfield, Missouri.

740-382-8658
atom1@roadrunner.com

Atom/Thiel Electric

Safe
Affordable
Gentle
Effective

NO Twisting, Cracking or Popping
State of the art computer spinal analysis & treatment method

235 W. High St. Suite A, Mt. Gilead, OH.

419-253-1234

SAGE CHIROPRACTIC
Mark Zader D.C., M.S.

Franciscan University Alumnus

D/J Bug Away, LLC

Just say Just say 
“NO”“NO”

Dan and Judy Kirkpatrick, Parishioners
740-396-9366 or 419-845-3178

www.djbugaway.com 
Spring and Fall are the worst! Bugs and spiders and 

wildlife “OH MY!” Let us help, total Pest Management Care

PIZZA BARN
PIZZA • CHICKEN • SUBS • SALADS • CALZONES
220 West Main St., Cardington, OH 43315

(419) 864-7950 
(419) 864-0950


